CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING 5th February, 2001.

Present:
Councillors Antrobus and Murphy



M.Brooks, K. Clare, A. Eastwood, K. Horton,



J. Spink and A. Westwood



G. Topping also attended

· J. Spink gave a verbal update on the position regarding the  recent problems with staff salaries indicating that initial enquiries had revealed that the amount of over payment was £3,000 of which £1,800 had already been repaid.

· Budget Consultation:-

· Needs to be genuine consultation

· Split into four groups to allow individuals more time to make points

· Consultation is important for understanding priorities – as users of the service they may know things we don’t

· Brief presentation to set the context for the meeting

· Questions / answers / discussions

· Note on Council Tax levies

· Examples of where we have changed the budget as a result of consultation

· All points made in the group meetings will be recorded

· Meeting needed with the Unions

· SAP training for Members  - two sessions have been arranged for 19th and 26th February in the afternoon. Initially the system is to be installed in the Members Room but consideration to be given to extending it to Members homes.

· Strategy and Development monthly update:-

· Andy Roberts had still not joined the Team on secondment from Chief Executives. AGREED that Alan Eastwood inform Chief Executives thatAndy Roberts is required by 12th February

· Diary – Alan Eastwood to e-mail Members on the situation with regard to the production of a Members diary

· Video conferencing:- 

·  AGREED that Alan Eastwood consult with the lady Members to see if they would be agreeable to the video conferencing equipment being installed in the Lady Members Room

· Councillor Antrobus reminded Alan Eastwood that he was still looking for committee room accommodation on the ground floor

· Alan Westwood reported on a positive meeting he had held with a number of external organisation including the Health Authority, PCG’s, Benefits Agency regarding the sharing of accommodation

· Review of existing mobile phones contract – Ken Horton submitted a report on a review of the existing mobile phone contract. AGREED that Orange be reaffirmed as supplier for the next 12 months, that existing tariffs be changed to ones more suited to the Council’s pattern of usage an that Central Purchasing take over responsibility for mobile phones.That the saving of £100K  be set against the purchasing saving

· Expansion of the Customer Contact Centre:-

· Problems had been identified regarding the need to have paper copies available to deal with housing benefit calls until such time as the document management system was in operation – there was no accommodation within Elmstead so space had been found within the Treasury building

· Housing benefits – a full services would be provided by June 2001.

· Need to look directorate wide at document management system- Law and Administration were keen but also require that some material is archieved

· Security – 50% funding from Salford and 50% from Safer Salford

· IT Monthly Update:-

· Ken Horton to provide on a regular basis details of the complaints received from Members on the SOLAR System etc.

· Discussion on Freeserve and possible alternatives

· High level of support continuing to be provided to Members

· Ken Horton to remind all Members that p.c’s provided by the Council are subject to Audit and Members should not use unlicenced software on them

· Homeworking – some problems being experienced in the Development Team – Alan Eastwood indicated that a pilot scheme was being undertaken in the Police Authority

· Oracle – update report required for next week

· Recent problem with viruses – all machines now cleared and returned to the respective directorates – 3 machines at Education and Leisure re infected – Computer Audit to investigate

· Ken Horton to meet with headteachers to persuade them to sign up to the new infrastructure

· Approval for Ken Horton to accept the invitation from Microsoft

· City Learning Centres – the Group visited the new CLC at Moorside High School

